
 

City of Decatur 

Board of Public Works & Safety Minutes 

September 19, 2023 

  

      The City of Decatur Board of Public Works and Safety members met on September 19, 2023 at 

6:00 p.m. at City Hall in Council Chambers, 172 N. Second Street, Decatur.  Members present were Craig 

Coshow, Tyler Fullenkamp, and Mayor Dan Rickord.  Also present was Clerk-Treasurer Phyllis 

Whitright. 

 

      The Clerk-Treasurer had emailed the minutes from the September 5, 2023 meeting.  Fullenkamp 

made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 5, 2023 meeting as emailed. Seconded by 

Coshow, the motion was adopted. 

 

      First on the agenda was the Memorandum of Understanding agreement between the City, the 

Decatur Redevelopment Commission, and the Housing Resource Hub.  Mayor Rickord shared updated 

areas to be considered in the study for possible housing.  Coshow made a motion to make the 

Memorandum of Understanding a matter of record and authorized Mayor Rickord to sign the agreement.  

Seconded by Fullenkamp, the motion was adopted. 

 

      Next on the agenda was the Interlocal Agreement between the City and Adams County for land 

acquisition and a long-term lease at the MERIT Center.  The agreement is to allow for the County to build 

a garage for the vehicles used by Adams County Council on Aging and also for vehicles to be used for 

public transportation in the future.  It was shared that the County Commissioners and County Council 

have now approved and signed the Agreement.  Coshow made a motion to make the signed Interlocal 

Agreement with Adams County a matter of record.  Seconded by Fullenkamp, the motion was adopted. 

 

       There being no other business, Fullenkamp made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Coshow, the 

motion was adopted. 

 

            Adjournment was at 6:15 P.M.    


